
11/11/2022 

Dear families,  

We continue to have a COVID-19 outbreak in our facility. We have had quite a few cases since the 
holiday.  

We are permitting compassionate care visits with your loved ones. We do advise to keep visitors to a 
minimum for your safety as well as theirs. When visiting, PPE is a must at all times in the building. If you 
choose to visit a COVID-19 positive resident you will be required to wear a gown, N95 mask, gloves and 
a face shield.  

Please do not visit if you have any symptoms of COVID-19 which can be as mild as allergy or cold 
symptoms. Please do not visit if you have been exposed to COVID-19 and are considered a close contact. 
You must be recovered for 10 days if you have had COVID before you can visit the community.  

 

As always, please reach out to me if you have any questions,  

Arbortrace-administrator@cardon.us  

(765) 939-3701 

Shelli Ross RN, HFA 

Executive Director 
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